
From: Lily Cogdill
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 5/2/2017 12:06:37 PM
Subject: FW: my email address from Janice

FYI…
 

From: Janice Sharek [mailto:jsharek@fbns.org] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, May 02, 2017 12:06 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: RE: my email address from Janice
 

Lily,
 
That is perfect. Mike will text Danny or email you this afternoon about where to meet, etc.
 
 
JANICE SHAREK
Assistant to Dr. Mike Hamlet

8740 Asheville Hwy ~ Spartanburg ~ SC~ 29316
864.578-5323 jsharek@fbns.org
 
 
From: Lily Cogdill [mailto:LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, May 02, 2017 11:54 AM
 
To: Janice Sharek
 
Subject: Re: my email address from Janice
 

Thank you! The text message from Danny Varat is listed below:

 

Dr. Hamlet, I'm Danny Varat, chief of staff for LG Kevin Bryant. He's planning to talk about salvation referencing II Samuel 9 and 

Romans 5. No politics or policy, just 7-8 minutes on the invitation of the King. Does that sound ok for May 7? Thanks for the 

opportunity.

 

Thank you!!

 

Lily Cogdill

On Tue, May 2, 2017 at 11:51 AM -0400, "Janice Sharek" <jsharek@fbns.org> wrote:

mailto:Lily%20Cogdill
mailto:DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:jsharek@fbns.org
mailto:LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:jsharek@fbns.org


 
 
 
JANICE SHAREK
Assistant to Dr. Mike Hamlet

8740 Asheville Hwy ~ Spartanburg ~ SC~ 29316
864.578-5323 jsharek@fbns.org
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